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          April 17, 2019, General Membership Meeting Minutes

Chair Larry Orr opened the meeting at 6:00 PM with introductions. Jeff Froh read the VFP Statement of Purpose. Other members going 'round' the table included Tom Glassel, Joan Kemble, Fran Wiedenhoeft, Phil Fransen, David Giffey, Brad Geyer, Paul McMahon, Judith Klehr, John Fournelle, Don McKeating, and Steve Books.  The VFP "hat" was passed, and 


 the VFP March meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.
Treasurer's Report - Paul overviewed his monthly green sheet report reporting on revenue of $ 402.00, and expenditures of last month of $ 21.00 for web site related costs. The account is sitting in good shape with costs already deducted for the City of Madison Park fees. The December fund drive so far through March had 63 donors with 3,500 being raised with an 11.9% mailing response. Paul ended his report with the Prairie Farms milk caps count at 545. Members thanked Paul for his detailed report.
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - David reported finishing his efforts at the rural schools.  He reported 30 essays from 5 schools in the running for the scholarship awards. Having concerns for the good quality of the essays and not enough scholarships to go around he suggested a fair way to award scholarships with a 2nd place designation for some of the essays. A motion was made and 2nded to have VFP Chapter 25 add 3 scholarships for $ 250.00 each to the 5 $ 500.00 scholarships for total of $ 750.00 for a grand total of $ 3,250.00. The motion was approved unanimously. In discussion, David reported that one of the schools didn't have at least one essay this year, and that one of the students has agreed to speak at the Memorial Day Peace Rally.
Scholarship - Paul reported the Madison scholarship is being promoted in many publications including Madison Hues, Madison Labor (Temple) News, Emoja, and the VFP Website. The Madison essay is due May 3.

Memorial Day - David reported that Old Cool has agreed to play once again, and Rev. David Couper will read Poetry from a new book he wrote. The 2019 Peace Rally theme will be Finding Peace and Comfort in Uncertain Times. Representative Melissa Sargent's theme of discussion will be Standing Together. All happening May 27.
Memorial Mile - Phil reported finishing the entire monument repair on a rainy day. Darrel Sherman has reported that he will bring his tent for tabling. And, Paul reported that all of the fees being paid for the events and insurance.

Planning Committee - Fran -no meeting reported, but continued activity.
Web site - Brad reported on attending the Green Bay Conference at St. Norbert College with Tom Glassel (alumni). Brad reported many discussions, and one long one regarding social media and news implications. Overall the conference - WI Institute for Peace and Conflict Studies went well.  Glass Nickel Pizza made a donation for travel.
Fran reported that some possible follow-up could be looked at for future events with the Institutes activities.

Tabling/Outreach - Books reported Farmers Market to start on Saturdays. Don reported being asked to leave at the V.A. after procurement of location to distribute "Save the V.A." bumper stickers. Discussion held on regarding legalities of distributing bumper stickers at the V.A., the Hatch Act, and future outings. Brad will work on a WORT kiosk segment to use on the air that will play at least three times a day on WORT 89.9 FM radio on the dial.
New Business

Monona Memorial Day Parade - A discussion was held on possibly entering the parade this year. Not this year.
Select May Chair - Phil

Any other business - Don reported a $ 140 hotel cost/per at the VFP Convention in Spokane WA for reservations. Phil reported easy access at the VFP Convention last year in Minneapolis/St. Paul. Paul reported having the Chapter possibly contribute to IVAW/About Face as we have in the past for next month as we are still at war in Afghanistan.

Judith reported on the Miss Saigon controversy (actor not matching race of portrayed) at the Overture Center. A panel discussion was held, and a letter of apology was sent to some groups. Fran reported a possible report going to the Chapter contacts.  The Back From the Brink Madison resolution is still pending.
Announcements - A short list of activities and the next VFP Meetings was read. The Drone Vigil will take place on Tues. April 22, 2019 in Volk Field/Camp Douglas 3:30-4:30 PM.

Adjournment 7:15 pm.

Minutes by Books
